
Dear Representative, Senator:    

                                                                                                                                           

My name is Roy N.L. Campbell. I’ am writing this letter in response to your considering 

on passing bills # SB115, # SB370, # SB401, # SB838. I’ am a disabled VET, own my 

home, vote, pay my taxes and love to gold mine on my claim. I also love to hunt and fish 

and now I feel that people are trying to take this away this freedom that I fought for 

away. I hoping that the time I have left and can still enjoy this freedom. These bills are 

targeting all recreational small placer mining. You want to levee several laws with one 

year in prison and $6,250.or both along with taking all are mining rights away. Along 

with this you are considering miners to purchase permits and failure to do so you’ll have 

prison time and fines on them. I treat the out doors with all respect and I’m very 

considerate in protecting it for the future. I follow all the rules that the Forest Service and 

B.L.M. require and then some. I ask if you can see it in your heart NOT to take away 

what freedom that we all have left. All I ask is for you to look closely at bills # SB115, # 

SB370, # SB401, # SB838 and consider all the lives you’ll be changing in what people 

love to do in the outdoors. 

 

Roy N. L. Campbell  

3788  Hope Rd, 

Vale ,Oregon #97918  

(541)881-6413 


